WILL'S CORNER

Happy New Year to ULC and LCM Members and Alumni:
The year 2018 seemed to fly by; that happens when you are having fun.

The fun I had was observing the teamwork of our members to maintain and improve
our campus site. More fun was had by seeing the results of those who worked to get
grants to help fund the replacement cost of our Campus Center roof. And thanks to all
who donated to this effort!

Envelopes were inserted in the last two newsletters and the response was very good.
Thank you all for your generosity.

In 2019 we face new challenges and opportunities:

e Our Worship Committee is looking at ways to enhance our worship service; i.e.,
using projection screens or large-screen TVs.

e Our parking lot needs both short- and long-term solutions. After a heavy rain,
much of it turns into a lake.

e Our Campus Center apartment can use some renovation.

e We are taking measures to form a Strategic Plan for the future, thereby moving
from a reactive to proactive operation.

Again, thank you for all your support. I wish you all a Healthy and Prosperous New
Year.

Respectfully,
Will Salz, Council President

Phone/Text — 480-275-6973
Email — avantil084@yahoo.com



